Put- in-Bay Township Port Authority
Regular Board Meeting ~ November 9, 2013
Meeting called to order at 9 am ~ Put-in-Bay Township Hall
Roll Call:  Karl Schmidlin, Patrick Myers, Eric Engel, Lesa Jenkins
Review of meeting notes from November 
  Motion to approve:  Karl Schmidlin
  Second: Eric Engel 
  Motion passed with no objection 
Correspondence: None 
.
Public Participation: None 
Vouchers to be approved:
     Motion to pay the bills: Karl Schmidlin
     Second: Eric Engel 
     Motion passed with no objection
Financial Reports: 
Received check from Griffing. They are paid up till Jan. 2014.
.
Marine & Harbor: 
The final copy of the application for dredging permit went outNov. 1, 2013 with
the estimates for dredging materials to clear the area in front of harbor. Looking 
to begin project by Spring 2014. 
 Airports:
The 2014 Fee Schedule was discussed. The fees have not changed since

2010. Since then the airport match changed from 5% to 10%.

There was discussion on monthly, annual, and semi-annual fees. Need to define
when the 6 months start and stop. Should it be changed to one rate for 2014.  Discussion on

the differences between single and twin engine and the difference in space they take up. 
The board would like the 2013 number of visiting pilots, and the number of aircraft
parking for the summer months emailed to them.

The board would like to see the fee schedule for Port Clinton Airport.

The fee schedule needs to be finalized by December.
Questions from public on looking at all of our subcontractors contract fees
Old Business:  
A date for a meeting to discuss the tax levy needs to be set. 
A meeting with the township trustees will help with our needs, that meeting is

Nov.18, 2013 (not open to the public). We have a year and a half before we have 
to go to the voters.
Sharon has been working on 3 different budgets using levy money at 3/4, 1/2, and

1/4 percent. She will have that ready for us when we have a meeting.

We need to find a member from the general public to chair a Port Authority support 

group or pac. This pac would be responsible for getting information out to the public

about the levy and to sponser public meetings. The board members cannot be

part of this group, but only to advise that group with information.  Rick Ziebarth

has voiced interest in that position. 
The hanger inspections will be done after the meeting. This inspection is required

by the insurance company.  


New Business:
The January meeting will be on the 22nd, which is a Wednesday

The February meeting is cancelled. 
The North Bass runway needs crack seal again. This is only a band aid, the 

runway will continue to deteriorate. The engineers recommended grind and

turf the runway when the time comes. The State may not give any more funds

to repave it.

Dale Burris asked if he could be notified before the next fly in, so he can clean 

up and mow around the air strip. 

.
Motion to Adjourn: Karl Schmidlin 
Second: Patrick Myers
Motion passed without objection

 Meeting was adjourned at 9:54 am with no objections
Approved by: ________________________________

                       _______________________________   Date: ______________________

